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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 19th January 2016.
     Present



Cllr. H. Boot-Handford     Chairman




Cllr. M. Benson     
        Cllr. R. Maycock



Cllr. P. Dennis
        Cllr. R. Piper
                                
Cllr. B. Lamb

        
In Attendance Cllr. T. Martin and Cllr. S. Munn.
372. Apologies   
Apologies were received from Cllr. Leithall due to business.
373. Declaration of Interest.
Cllr. M. Benson declared an interest in the Neighbourhood Plan.
374. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 
       Items.
1) Cllr. Dennis – wishes to relinquish responsibility as the reporter for Bere Link.
Discussions took place and Cllr. Martin volunteered to take over as the reporter for Bere Link.
2) Cllr. Benson – just recently there has been rubble tipped in the skip in the Dog exercise 
Field; this is fly tipping. This council needs to come up with a policy for that skip: refer to Open Spaces.
     3) Cllr. Martin – is one of the Snow Wardens and has been spreading the salt and grit. This is 
quite heavy manual labour also it can damage your clothes. Would it not be possible to apply for a TAP Fund grant for grit spreaders. Cllr. Maycock stated we have one but it does not work: refer to Footpaths & Environment.
375. Minutes of the meeting held on 8th December and taken as read, to deal with 
        matters arising. 
   Matters Arising.
   Minute 323 (243) – Cllr. Boot-Handford asked Cllr. Dennis if Beregen has had a trustees 
meeting. Cllr. Dennis stated that they had one last night and would like to thank 
Council for undertaking the repair to the radiator cover in the lobby.
Minute 328–   Workplace pension – the Clerk explained that although the workman does not wish 
to be enrolled in the Workplace Pension, Council have to apply to and set up the 
details for them to then write to the workman who then has to inform them that he 
does not wish to be enrolled.
Minute 293 – Cllr. Lamb informed committee that Buckland Monochorum will not be taking part in
the TAP Fund Scheme to purchase a trailer tools and signs for volunteer lengthsman. Cllr. Lamb has costed the equipment at £2957.73 including VAT and £2522.31 without VAT.
376. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk circulated the accounts for payment sheet by email to Councillors.
Cllr. Boot-Handford stated all looked in order and proposed payment in the sum of 
£5045.61, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
377. Financial Statements
The Clerk circulated the financial statements by email and after discussions Cllr. Dennis 
proposed acceptance of the statements, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
378. Standing Order Reviews.
Cllr. Lamb has reviewed the Standing Orders and cannot see any need to change any of these rules.
However during his review he has been able to clear up the debate on the maximum 
numbers on a sub-committee which was subject to discussions during the election of 
members at the Annual General Meeting last May.
Attached to Financial Regulations are the Terms of Reference for Planning, Footpaths and Environment and Open Spaces that were all approved by the individual sub-committee under the ‘Terms of Reference’ clause in 4b. All Committees state that “they will be constituted of six members and the Chair of Council”.
Cllr. Lamb proposed that item 4b in Standing Orders be altered to read ‘each committee 
consists of a maximum of six members plus the Chairman of Council’, seconded by Cllr. 
Boot-Handford.
379. Wayleaves Review. 
        Council has two Wayleaves: The Bookshop and The Victoria Social Club. They are to allow 
        access to their premises over the Parish Hall Car Park.
        Cllr. Lamb asked if the present owners of the Bere Alston Surgery are aware that Council 
        have four overflow spaces in their Car Park. Clerk to write to Darren Newland Practice  
        Manager.
380. Wages Review.

 As no information on pay rises has been received from Devon Association of Local Councils, this to be an agenda item for next month.
381. Motion proposed by Cllr. Lamb, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
‘In view of the vital role that Youth 2 Youth have within the Parish, with their evening sessions at their new centre and their loss of funds for staffing from Devon County Council this Parish Council will grant aid them the sum of £1,500 each year from 1st April 2016 for the next three years. Such funds will only be used towards the payment of a professional Youth Worker’.
Cllr. Lamb – we all know the good work the Youth Club do for the youths in the Parish but obviously this is getting more difficult to sustain with Devon County financial cuts.
The Rev Law has managed to source funds to cover the costs of running the building. He welcomes this proposal as it shows the Parish Council are backing their work.
The Clerk has received a letter from Rev Law regards finances and this needs to be taken in part 2.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed that committee go into part 2, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
The letter was read and discussions held.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed committee come out of part 2, seconded by Cllr. Lamb.
Cllr. Dennis – since the youth Club has opened there has been a marked improvement in the behaviour of the youths and they appreciate what is being done for them. He has noticed we are not having so many problems with the youths hanging around the door way to the offices.
This grant to be sourced from carry forward monies for next year then maybe precept for the following year.
 Cllr. Benson felt this is an admirable idea.
Cllr. Boot-Handford asked for a vote on the motion, all present were in favour.
382. Property Inspection – to be carried out by Cllr. Dennis.
Cllr. Dennis produced a property inspection sheet, the following items need attention:
· Hall – Radiator grill in Parish Hall needs fixing back to wall, after wall has been repaired.  
          Slight damp staining in places and green mould around window sills.
· Kitchen – front panel of dishwasher still needs replacing.
· Annex ground floor – 2 light bulbs need replacing, slight damp stains on outer wall, light not  
                                             working in foyer.
· Child Care Centre – Access door between stage and this area is being used for storage,  
                                Beregen to deal with this.
                                The hot water boiler is not working but is “work in progress”.
· Annex first floor – 1 fluorescent not working by meeting room 2 (IT room) Council Chamber 
                              mould staining on outer wall.
· Outside Walls of Parish Hall – Need smartening up/power washed. Some settlement cracks 
                             in new build need filling and painting.
· Bere Alston Public Toilets – Gents urinal smells needs more toilet blocks.
· Easy Access Toilet –Possible light/sensor not working.
              There is a lot of moss on the path outside of the door making the path very slippery  
              and dangerous for less abled people to access facilities. Door swollen needs 
              adjustment.
· Flag pole & Garden Area – One of the seats and chess boards has graffiti sprayed on it. 
              Requires cleaning.
· Hall Car Park & Garden Area – Car park – few pot holes appearing between the Club and 
             the Hall. Consider repair.
             Gardens – litter needs to be picked up and disposed of.
             Fencing chain link fence near the lamp post needs repair.
· War Memorial – Tree by memorial needs some of the grids replacing as trip hazard. It was 
            suggested they all be removed and filled with gravel.
· Play Park Area – Hedge between Play Park Area and the Hall needs rubbish clearing away.
Cllr. Piper commended Cllr. Dennis on the report and asked if a fifth column could be added to record work that needs undertaking with a tick.
383. To set Precept for 2016-17.
Discussions were held and it was agreed that a new line be entered below vandalism and to read Y2Y grant £1,500. Also the sum of £1,800 be added to the General Reserve.
Cllr. Benson proposed that the Council Precept for £62,539, seconded by Cllr. Lamb.
384. Discussions on rebuild of Public Toilets.
Cllr. Boot-Handford stated that Council need to come to a mind on what we are going to do about them.
Cllr. Benson felt there were two options either strip and refurbish or knock down and rebuild.

There is a need to set up a working party this to be undertaken at the  April F&GP.
385. Defibrillator Status.
Cllr. Boot-Handford read the following email from Cllr. Hanson on progress of the defibrillator;
1. As you will know, the Training Session was held on 12th January, and was well received. I didn’t make a note of attendee names but the presenter did.
2. When I spoke to the Clerk on Monday the only thing preventing installation was lack of response from the Co-op – maybe she has heard by now.
3. I still like the idea of a leaflet drop in local shops for publicity, as well as a paragraph or two sent to Bere Link, so once we have the green light from the Co-op, I would be happy to re-draft the shop leaflet, and work with Cllr. Dennis on a Bere Link item. To do this it would be helpful if I borrowed the defibrillator guidance notes from the Clerk for a day or two.
Please advise any further actions that F&GP would like me to take.
A progress report was given by the Clerk to inform Councillors that after receiving Mr. & Mrs Crossley’s letter stating she would not give her permission to have the defibrillator sighted on the side of the pub, Mrs. Crossley offered to have it on her side wall down the alley. An agreement was drawn up and delivered to Mrs. Crossley who came into the Office to speak with the Chairman. The agreement was signed by both parties.
Cllr. Martin asked if the agreement was brought back to Council for their agreement as he feels the defibrillator should be in full view and not down the alley.
Discussions took place. There is need to take advice on the fixing of the defibrillator as this wall is a cob wall.
Cllr. Boot-Handford stated that Committee are concerned that action was taken without Council’s approval and would like the matter reviewed before any further action is taken.
386. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan progress.
Cllr. Benson explained that a draft version of Mike Palmer’s report is to be brought to Full Council next Tuesday. The Clerk to circulate to all Councillors for any comments and if Council is in agreement with the report it will go to the Neighbourhood Group meeting on Wednesday and from there will be sent to West Devon for ratification.
Cllr. Benson stated that a meeting had been held with Cllr. Lamb himself and Granville Starkey where all went well.
387. To discuss maintenance problems with the Local Service Bus.
Cllr. Benson stated that recently the service bus keeps breaking down on a regular basis; he feels this Council should write to Devon County to ask if they are aware of this and about the poor condition of the buses as they are subsidising the service.
388. TAP Funding application by Gulworthy
Cllr. Benson attended Gulworthy Full Council and was asked to put to this Council a request to join them in applying for more TAP funding for further work for the Lengthsman.
It was agreed that this Council would support an application made by Gulworthy, letter to the Chairman of Gulworthy to confirm this.
389. Correspondence.
1) Devon County Council- the following road closures;

Wednesday 20th – Friday 22nd January Road over Tuckermarsh Bridge, Tuckermarsh.

Wednesday 27th January – Thursday 28th January Whitehall Drive, Bere Alston.

Tuesday 26th – Tuesday 26th January Wotton’s Cross to Ley Lane, Bere Ferrers.

All for Pre surface dressing and patching.
2) Devon Information Advice & Support – Training Course for new Volunteers Monday 29th 
February, Tuesday 1st March Venue to be decided.
We offer information advice and support for parents of children and young people from 0-25 who have Special Educational Needs (SEND). We are looking for committed volunteers from all areas of Devon to work with us to provide this support.
3) West Devon Borough Council – Our Plan latest News Letter.
390. Agenda Items for next meeting.
1) Health & Safety Review.
2) Fire Risk and Check Beregen’s maintenance log.
3) Wages Review.
4) S106 Policy.
5) Committees Terms of Reference.  
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.40pm.
Signed this 26th day of January 2016. 
Chairman………………...

